TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

February 4, 2009
· The Selectmen received an emailed Stimulus Update from Lieutenant Governor Murray.

· The Board of Selectmen received a schedule and list of positions available from the Town Clerk for the Annual Town Election to be held Monday, April 27, 2009.
· The U.S. Census Bureau is currently recruiting staffers for the upcoming 2010 census.  Contact the Census Bureau at 1-866-861-2010 to set up an appointment or for further information visit www.2010censusjobs.gov.  A Census Representative will be in the Ashby Town Hall Land Use Room on Tuesday mornings at 9 a.m.  More information can be obtained from Thomas Knatt, 978-448-9663, thomasknatt@yahoo.com 
· The Selectmen received a revised school calendar from School Committee Member Tamara LeClerc.
· Open Air Burning Season has begun.  Permits can be obtained at either the Police or Fire Station.  The fee for the Burn Permit is $25.00 and is good until May 1st at 4:00 p.m.

· The Ashby Recycling Center Transfer Station will next be open from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on Saturdays, February 14th and February 28th this month.  The RCTS has a Book Donation Drop-off container located at the facility.  For more information contact Got Books at 978-664-6555 or donate@gotbooks.com.

· 5’x8’ Funeral American Flag donations for the cemeteries in Town would be appreciated.  Anyone interested in making a donation please contact Bill Seymour, Sr. at 386-5532.
· The Selectmen have received the following mail, email, memos and faxes:

· Conservation Commission January 21st Minutes

· Council on Aging’s Getting On Newsletter
· MASS Interchange Article featuring Master Roads Scholar Bill Davis

· Letter of Commendation from the Police Chief

· Faxed NMRSD Notice of Next Finance Subcommittee Meeting

· Memos from Town Counsel regarding 1) Notice of Variance & Special Permit Decisions 2) Use of Community Preservation Act Funds and 3) Implementation of An Act Establishing a Sensible State Marijuana Policy
· Emailed Correspondence for MPO Meeting on February 4, 2009
· Email from MCAH Executive Director regarding 40B Legislation
· Emailed DHCD MA Downtown Initiative Workshop Announcement
· Online eDrawer Information

· MMA’s Municipal Advocate
· Letter from Comcast regarding Service Changes and Access Fee Payment

· Public Service Announcements:

+
All eligible individuals (seniors and ADA qualified) wishing to participate in the Meals on Wheels Program should contact Angie Godin at 386-6800.  Meals are only $1.00 and are now delivered Monday through Friday around noon.

+
MART Shuttle Service is available to all eligible (60 years or older, ADA qualified) individuals.  Ashby residents may use the van on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays for medical appointments and shopping.  Interested residents should call Jennifer Collins Monday through Thursday at 386-2501, ext. 11 to apply and schedule use.

+
Current Board, Committee, and Department Vacancies:  Conservation Commission, Historical Commission, Senior Tax Work-off Program and ZBA

